


being requested with Vista Hill Foundation. This provider qualifies for a single source contract based on the following 

section of Board Policy A-87 Competitive Procurement, Section lD-4: A service provider has an exclusive agreement 

with the supplier and no other entity may provide the services. Vista Hill Foundation has been selected by the 

Escondido, Oceanside and Vista School Districts to provide school-based mental health services and has established 

agreements for services with the school districts. This collaboration and partnership between Behavioral Health 

Services and school districts has resulted in significant expansion of behavioral health school-based services where the 

contractors possess expertise, competencies, resources, and a partnership with the school district that cannot be 

replicated. 

Additionally, a single source contract for the procurement of Mental Health Services Information System is being 

requested with ELLKAY, LLC (ELLKAY). This provider qualifies for a single source contract based on the 

following section of Board Policy A-87 Competitive Procurement, Section lD-6: The procurement is for services 

where continuity of providers will provide efficiency or critical knowledge. Procuring ELLKAY's services ensures the 

long-term preservation and accessibility of patient data, providing retention for legal and regulatory compliance, 

reporting needs and support of ongoing patient care. The EHR contractor has informed the County that they will be 

sunsetting their agreement with ELLKA Y. Therefore, to ensure the long-term preservation and accessibility of patient 

data, it is required we contract directly with ELLKA Y. By ensuring continuity with the same provider, data 

migration between different systems within their platform becomes more streamlined and less complex. 

Furthermore, users are already trained in the interface and functionality of the provider's archive, making access 

and navigation more efficient. Moving to an alternate provider represents a risk of loss of data, as well as delays in 

productivity as staff will need to be trained on new systems. There are also additional financial costs to incur 

with the introduction of a new system, such as implementation fees and other associated costs. 

A waiver of Board Policy B-29 is requested for Agreements with California counties because the funding does not 

offset all costs due to the 25 percent local match requirement of approximately $198,334 in FY 2024-25 and $595,000 

in FY 2025-26. The funding source for these costs is existing Realignment. The public benefit for providing these 

services far outweighs these costs. 
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